Pruwrose HUW Prumary School
Weekly Newsletter

Friday 5th June
Issue No. 19 'IIE'eI :-| 020 7722 8500
mali:
(14-15) @PrimroseHillRW

Princess Road, London, NWI 8L

admin@primrosehill.camden.sch.uk
Website: www.primrosehill.camden.sch.uk

News Thius Week

and are ready for the final seven weeks of the year—what a year it has been at Primrose Hill.
We have lots of exciting and busy things planned over the next term.
wave continues as sunshine makes everyone happy—especially for the summer fair which is
coming up next week. We still need helpers, donations for the jar tombola and people to make
It’s going to be fantastic! Wristbands are now on sale but will also
be available to buy at the fair. See you all on the 13th June where we can all support our school.

cakes and international food.

Robin

| hope you all had a restful and enjoyable half term

Fingers crossed the heat

Coffee Afternoon with Robin

We will be having a coffee afternoon next Tuesday
9* June and all are welcome. The focus for discussion
will be around school meals and lunches. | know lots of
you have some thoughts about this, and it will be a useful
time for me to explain what we’ve achieved so

far in terms of improving the provision for the

children. See you in the Community Room at = ~
2:45 p.m. Tania has promised biscuits again! """,

Buildings Development RR Classroom was decorated
over half ferm. This was a much needed project and has
transformed Richard's classroom.  The children were
extremely helpful in assisting Richard and

III of the week.  Giuseppe was also hard at work

i over the holidays doing some external painting

the team prepare for the decorating and
putting it back tfogether again at the beginning
¢ & v and repainting the railings to the entrance.

Volunteers |
| needed for ‘ LY
Summer Fair, ' \/"’N\\
please. Tania ‘ e z“k/
” o

13TH JUNEL.
THE PLACE TO BE

PRIMROSE HILL

SCHOOL SUMMER
FAIR. SATURDAY

THAT DAY! g

‘Playground
gates open at
8:45 and close

8:55 a.m.

Tombola gifts,
bric--a-brac,
jars filled
with good-
ies—al|

Date Reminders -
CLASS PHOTOGRAHPS
NEW TO RECEPTION OPEN DAY

MONDAY, 22ND JUNE
WEDNESDAY, 24TH JUNE

(‘STAY AND PLAY DAY AT 3.40 P.M.—5 P.M.)
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Coming Up PE Diary Dates ||Website
You will hopefully have noticed some changes to the
Fri 12th June Y5 & Y6 Outdoor Athletics website. We have uploaded more information,

Thurs 25th June Reception & KS1 Sports Afternoon

Thurs 2nd July London Mini
Games at Crystal Palace

at
Thus 9th July Rounders

Tournament at Parliament Hill

created some news areas which are still in develop-
ment, and tried to make things as clear as possible.
The staff have been busy putting up photos and
information from their
Google classroom, Primrose Hill is awash with
online info for you and the children. The link to the
twitter feed is also activated, but you can follow us
PrimroseHillRW. Katie, our
resident music
launched a

@musicatprimrose.

learning, and alongside

expert has also
twitter feed at

Reminder about Google Classrooms
Don't forget the Google Classroom sessions for parents over
next two weeks—Friday, 12th June and Friday, 19th
June at 3 p.m. Please come along. Google Classroom is
an opportunity for the teacher to
communicate to children and parents about
current learning.

Attendance &
Punctuality

Big cheers for 6] with 98% attendance !
and NO lates! What superstars!

EVERY

SCHOOL DAY
COUNTS

il

Staffing cihhanges
This is the time of year we are thinking about class organisation and

staffing for September. We are well underway with this, but | can
confirm that we have some staffing changes coming up :

Jo Davey is leaving Primrose Hill after 12 years. Jo has been
appointed as Deputy Head Teacher at Canonbury Primary
School in Islington and they are very lucky to have her. |
know you will join me in wishing Jo all the very best. She will
be hugely missed at Primrose Hill.

Sarah Branigan has been appointed as Assistant .
Head Teacher at St Ann’s CofE Primary School in

Haringey. This is an exciting career opportunity for Sarah and

they will benefit from her excellent teaching and leadership
skills.

Paul Lambert, our resident PE Leader will be relocating to
Hampshire and has been appointed to a teaching post at the
Oasis Mayfield Academy in Southampton. PE will continue
to be a high priority at Primrose Hill and | will be outlining
developments in this area in due course. We wish Paul a
successful start to his new job and thank him for his tireless
work in ensuring PE is outstanding in Primrose Hill and
across Camden.

Sarah Smith, our French Teacher will also be relocating to
Dorset. We wish her and her family all the very best.

We have appointed two new teachers for September —

Jemma Bourn and Rebecca Erhlich — and have one -~ ~
more appointment to make before announcing who is going ( " \J
where. Watch this space! We will also be creating an Acting ‘. ~—"/
Assistant Head Teacher position internally. —

Camden Guidance on Eid
We have received some guidance from Camden
regarding Eid this year. Eid is due to fall this
year on either Friday 17th or Saturday
18th July. This is very close to the end of the
school year but the local authority position is
clear that only one day should be authorised for
Eid, and then only if taken on the official Eid
day. All other leave appended to it, or taken
under the auspices of an ‘Eid day’, would be
unauthorised.  This is of course assuming that
Eid does fall on |7th. At this stage it may fall
on July 18th. July 18th is a Saturday and if Eid
where to fall on this day then pupils would not
be entitled to take any day off
school as Religious Observation |
at all.

Coming soon -

a/10th Jume  Nuwrsery to KTC Farm

10t June New fo Nursery Open
Movrning 49.30—10.30
ond 11—12 o'clock

10t June Ml Trip Parents meeting

11t Jume Yr 4 to Britishh Museum
RR to KTC Farm

12t June RJ fo KTC Farm

12th June Yrs 5 & 6 Athletics at

Parliament Hll
17t June Year 2 trip to the seaside




